
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

September 19, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 Captain, Josh Tope

Captain, Rick Maggard

Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
             Firefighter, Kris Jordan

Firefighter, Dominic Garcia




Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer
Kim Ball



Scott Bowen


    
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that Member Rose would like to point out that he just received his taxes and they only went up by $36.14 with the addition of proposition 408 that was passed. 
Chairman Drinen said that he sent out an email to the board, Chief Welsch and Captain Tope with the contract that will be signed for Captain Tope’s Chief position that will take effect in November. He stated that the board has come up with suggested changes and the board would like to present the contract to Captain Tope at the October board meeting during executive session with Captain Tope and Chief Welsch to discuss any final revisions and get a contract finalized and signed. 
4. Approval of Minutes: August 15, 2017 and Special Meetings: August 21, 2017, September 8, 2017 and September 12, 2017
August 15, 2017, August 21, 2017 and September 8, 2017 minutes approved as presented.

September 12, 2017 minutes approved as corrected.
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler explained that she passed around a nice thank you card from the son’s of Joan Gorges. The family also wrote a $1000 dollar donation check to the Ambulance Fund as a thank you for the guys taking care of their mother. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Captain Tope explained to the Board that the financial report doesn’t show the annual carryover under the income section which would make the total % of income at about 20.3%. He pointed out that under Operations the % spent year to date is a bit high as the PSPRS Parker Case monies were paid out and although those funds were budgeted under the 4000 Capital Expenditures section, in the payroll system you can only use payroll codes, 1000 category codes, so a Journal Entry will get that category overage fixed. Captain Tope then pointed out that Life Insurance is also a bit high and will most likely be over spent. In years prior, Reserve Firefighters were only given life insurance up to $10,000 dollars whereas Line staff have up to $75,000 dollars. He stated that Chief Welsch opted to up their plan to be equal with the understanding that we should be under budget in dental as we changed to Delta Dental which offered better rates and coverage for our staff. In the end the totals should balance out. It was also noted that Workers Compensation looks like it has been spent higher for the year than where it should be. This is due to the fact that the old company is still in the system and funds are accruing and being logged in the reports as ready to be paid funds. Once Becky, our accountant, gets the old company out it will show that we have spent $16,944 in July, payment was a bit higher than it will be in the future as we are new to this company, and $12,806 in September equaling a total of $29,750. We will have two more payments of $12,806 before the end of the fiscal year bringing us to being under spent in that line item by $3 dollars. Office Manager Mohler explained that the new company bills on four equal quarterly payments off of the estimated payroll that was budgeted for the fiscal year. At the end of the fiscal year a payroll audit will be done totaling the actual spent payroll totals in each category and if we over estimated our payroll budget then we will receive a credit back to us. If we underestimated the budget then we will be billed for the remainder due. The board had no other questions for Captain Tope. 
7. Office Managers Report 
Office Manager Mohler stated the because the State and Federal Government is coming to the end of their fiscal year their funds are getting low and our Wildland Bear Jaw outstanding payments will probably stay where they are until they receive more funds and are able to start making the rest of their payments. She also stated that Robynn, owner of AERO, has been personally assisting with our account and she is hoping that our ambulance outstanding balance will start to become lower. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Captain Tope said that there were no major fires in the area but that we have had quite a few fatalities on the highway. He said it is very important that drivers pay attention on the road and wear their seatbelts. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Captain Tope stated that the State Senate is currently not in session. He said on September 11th a cancer registry bill was passed. The Federal Government allocated 2 million dollars to research cancers that affect firefighters. 
C. Operational Report: 
Captain Tope explained to the board that with his new 40 hour work schedule he will be shifting a few members around to different shifts to fill any vacancies. He said that Captain Steve Oberly will be moving to fill the Captain spot on A-shift and will also be taking over his old division of Operations and Training. Firefighter Dominic Garcia will be moving to B-shift as Acting Captain and will be taking over Captain Oberly’s division of Apparatus Maintenance. Firefighter Kris Jordan will be moving to B-shift and Firefighter Josh Doak will be moving to C-shift. Firefighter Pospishel will be taking on Firefighter Dominic Garcia’s old section of Health and Safety on top of his current Uniform section. 
Captain Tope also stated to the Board that with the donations made directly to the Fire Department and also the few checks that were for the Ambulance Fund donation written to the Fire Department Auxiliary, we have a total of $12,483 that will be put towards the principal of the newly acquired ambulance. Office Manager Mohler stated that Auxiliary will be writing one check with any donations made to the ambulance in December to the Fire Department so we can make an extra principal payment on the ambulance. Firefighter Caleb Garcia stated that the Department raised around $4000 for the Fill the Boot event and the Union raised about $29,000 total for the event with all the local chapters. 
9. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Office Manager Mohler explained that we are still waiting on the Court’s to rule on the close date so we can cut the final interest checks to the applicable employees. She also stated that our files have been working in their temporary employer portal and once they make the website active we will be able to pay the employee portion of the payments to PSPRS and our employer portion will be credited which will lower the year to date retirement totals too. 
10. Call to the Public:
Scott Bowen said that he would like to thank Chief Welsch for all that he has done for the Department and the Munds Park Community. 
Bob Timberman thanked the guys for all of their help in the garden with pulling weeds. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:26 P.M.

Next Meeting:
October 17, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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